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Dear Petitioner,

Thank you for your message to First Vice-President Timmennans regarding the use of 
palm oil for the production of biofuels. I was asked to reply on his behalf.

In your email you call for the Commission to stop the support and use of palm oil-based 
biofuels in the EU. Let me please clarify the relevant provisions of the revised 
Renewable Energy Directive regarding conventional biofuels (food and feed crop-based 
biofuels). The Directive1, which entered into force on 24 December 2018, includes a 
limit for the contribution of all conventional biofuels towards the EU renewable energy 
targets, and an additional gradual reduction of biofuels with a high risk of indirect land 
use change (ILUC) for which there has been a significant expansion on high carbon stock 
land. Low indirect land-use change-risk biofuels are excluded from this limit.

The text does not single out palm oil or any other specific biofuel or feedstock. Instead, 
the Directive requires the Commission to develop rules to implement these provisions 
based on the latest and best available scientific information. This delegated legislation2 
has been adopted by the Commission on 13 March 2019. The legal act has been 
transmitted to the European Parliament and the Council for scrutiny. You will appreciate 
that, according to latest scientific evidence, palm oil currently qualifies as such a high 
ILUC-risk feedstock. In practical terms, this means that according to this delegated act, 
additional quantities of palm oil from 2021 to 2023 will no longer count towards the EU 
renewable energy target and that the contributions to this target from palm oil will be 
gradually phased out and end completely in 2030, unless they are certified as low ILUC- 
risk fuels.

The Commission will continue to regularly assess the developments in the agricultural 
sector, including the status of expansion of agricultural areas, based on new scientific 
evidence. The first such review is scheduled to be conducted before 30 June 2021.

I hope you find these clarifications useful.

Yours sincerely,

1 Directive (EU) 2018/2001

2 C(2019) 2055 final

Commission européenne/Europese Commissie, 1049 Bruxelles/Brussel, BELGIQUE/BELGIË - Tel. +32 22991111 
Office: DM24 04/059 - Tel. direct line +32 229 53798

Ref. Ares(2019)3109513 - 10/05/2019

Electronically signed on 10/05/2019 12:35 (UTC+02) in accordance with article 4.2 (Validity of electronic documents) of Commission Decision 2004/563


		2019-05-10T12:20:41+0000




